
O.M. Irwin School 

December 2020 Newsletter



Mr. Kohlman and Mrs. 
Tsougrianis would like to wish 

all of our students and their 
families a Merry Christmas and 

a Happy New Year.  

May you and your family have a 
holiday season filled with 

peace, joy, friendship and love.

We hope you all get some much 
deserved rest and relaxation 

over the upcoming Christmas 
break.



December 4th:  Red and Green Day

December 11th:  Christmas Hat Day

December 18th:  Last Day of Classes

December 18th:  Christmas Sweater Day

December 19th – January 3rd:  Christmas Holidays

January 4th:  Classes Resume

January 12th:  Duck, Cover and Hold Drill

January 29th:  Term 1 Report Cards 

January 29th:  Turn-around Day - NO SCHOOL

February 15th - 19th:  Winter Break NO SCHOOL

March 8th - 12th:  2021-2020 Kindergarten Registration

Upcoming Events



Christmas Concert Update
Due to protective measures we have implemented for our 
school’s COVID-19 reopen plans and in recognizing how 
these measures restrict planning a traditional Christmas 
concert and significantly impact planning a virtual 
Christmas concert, the school staff has decided to replace 
the Christmas concert with the first annual Icy’s Christmas 
Extravaganza.   Icy’s Christmas Extravaganza will be held in 
lieu of the Christmas concert and it will be a fun afternoon of 
classroom cohort activities such as Christmas ornament 
making, Christmas BINGO (with special guest celebrity bingo 
callers like Rudolph and Icy the Bear) and a Christmas treat in 
the safety of their classroom.   Being that Christmas concert 
is a Christmas celebration for students, we feel that having 
the opportunity to celebrate the season doing fun Christmas 
activities will be a great way to ring in the holiday season!  
Students will be invited to wear Christmas attire for the day 
as well!  We will share pictures of the Christmas celebration 
on our school Facebook and through our online platforms.  
We will share more details once the plans are finalized.



In the spirit of gratitude, the SCC, on behalf of the students, staff, and Irwin 
families, recently showed our Irwin Facility Staff just how much we appreciate 
them and all of their hard work. Mr Boyer and the Grade 2’s helped out by 
letting us peek at the “interviews” they did with the facility operators to get to 
know them a little better. We were then able to fill gift bags with treats we 
knew they would love. At a special staff meeting, Keleah Ostrander, our SCC 
Chairperson, along with her daughter, surprised Paul, Chris, Lawrence, Jules 
and Laurie with these bags of “goodies.” We are all so thankful to have such an 
amazing group of people that work tirelessly to provide us peace of mind in 
knowing we are walking into a clean and safe environment each and every day.

To our Irwin facility Operators – a huge heart-felt THANK YOU!!

We are excited to be in the beginning stages of planning a fun winter family 
activity! More details will be announced at a later date, but we can say it’s a 
contest and there may be prizes!!

Our next SCC meeting will be held on Monday December 7 at 6:30 pm. Location 
has not been determined at this time. Please call the office before Dec. 7 for 
more information if you are planning to attend.

We are hopeful everyone will still enjoy treasured holiday traditions and are 
able connect with loved ones….it just may look a little different this year.

The SCC wishes you peace, comfort, health and safety this holiday season and 
beyond.

Merry Christmas, and Happy New Year!

SCC NEWS



O.M. Irwin School Reminders
● If you arrive late to school in the morning and your 

designated entrance door is locked, please come to 
the front main doors of the school and check in with 
Mrs. Painchaud and Mrs. Ostrander.

● If you need to drop something off for a student, 
please leave it on the cart located just outside of the 
main school doors (please make sure your name is 
listed).   Call the office at 306-778-9270 and we will 
grab it to deliver.

● Please remember to call when your child is absent.  
We will not assume your child is staying home if they 
were home sick the day before.  We appreciate your 
help with this!

● Students are not supposed to be dropped off or 
picked up in the staff parking lot area.  To ensure of 
your child’s safety, we are asking that you please use 
George Street for all drop-offs and pick-ups.



Irwin School Is On Facebook!!!!!
Please visit our school’s Facebook page for a look 
at all of the exciting things happening in and 
around our school, as well as to stay tuned to 
upcoming events.

https://www.facebook.com/omirwin/

https://www.facebook.com/omirwin/


Attendance
Please call the school @ 306-778-9270 before 8:30 am 

We listen to our messages! 

Please leave a message if we are unable to answer 
the phone! 

Students must stay home if they are sick (even if 
symptoms resemble a mild cold) or if anyone living in 
the home has tested positive for Covid-19. If a student 

is sick at school we will call parents and require 
parents to pick the student up. Once you arrive, 

please call the office, and a staff member will bring 
your child to the front of the school.

More details are available in the Safe Schools Plan Parent 
Package:

Safe Schools Plan

http://www.chinooksd.ca/Documents/Safe%20Schools%20Plan%20Parent%20package.pdf


Masks
As of Monday, November 30th, there have been new 
masking regulations put in place.    Please refer to the 
November 26th memo that was emailed home to families 
regarding these new regulations.    (see link below)

November 26, 2020 Memo to Parents

Thank you to parents and guardians for your assistance 
with following the school division’s mask protocols on the 
school bus and in the school. We are reminding 
parents/guardians to please ensure their child(ren) is/are 
wearing appropriate non-medical face masks with ear 
loops/ties as outlined in the Health Canada and 
Saskatchewan Health information on non-medical masks 
that we have included (see link below).  Thank you!

Safe Schools Plan

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wWGCHiyTU0gBv2CWIPPR_36NK-vHgnum/view?usp=sharing
http://www.chinooksd.ca/Documents/Safe%20Schools%20Plan%20Parent%20package.pdf


December Spirit Days
Friday, December 4th:  

Red & Green Day

Friday, December 11th:  
Christmas Hat Day

Friday, December 18th:
  Christmas Sweater Day



Babysitter Training and Home Alone 
Course

Cypress Advanced First Aid Services – Babysitter Training Course for boys 
and girls ages 10 and older, will be held on Saturday, December 5th from 9:00 
to 4:00pm at the Neufeld Auction Building, 616 Cheadle Street W. Cost $55. 
Registration forms available at http://www.cypressafas.ca/ or call Jan 
Loeppky-Mackay at 306-774-4885 or e-mail: cypressafas@gmail.com.  

Please ETRANSFER $55.00 to cypressafas@gmail.com to secure a spot.  
Spots cannot be held without payment.



Our School Survey

Once again, our school will be taking part in the OurSCHOOL Survey.    This survey is for 
the Grade 4 - 8 students and will take place during November 26th to December 15th.   
Parents and would have received a letter from the school via email during the week of 
November 23rd.    The letter is also attached below - see link.

Our School Survey Parent Letter

 
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1p97kO2CXyWCsA_u4t4OICEz5ZoZbWcnN/view?usp=sharing


From Michele’s Desk:



Nutrition



Parenting Study Group
Due to COVID-19, there will be no 
meetings held at O.M. Irwin School 
for the Parenting Study Group or 
the ADD/ADHD Information & 
Support Group at this time.   If you 
have any questions, please feel free 
to call Laurie Gaunt at 
306-626-3317.  This number is not 
long distance in the Swift Current 
area and there is no call display.

In Motion Commotion
This Christmas season give yourself the gift of 

health! With the pandemic, it is more important 
than ever to focus on our physical, emotional and 
mental health. Try to focus on these five things: 
exercise, nutrition, relaxation, water, and sleep. 

For Christmas gift ideas, visit 
www.saskatchewaninmotion.ca/tools-resources

/active-toy-guide. Saskatchewan in motion’s 
Active Toy Guide has lots of great gift ideas to help 

kids of all ages burn off steam, chart an active 
outdoor adventure, and experience the joy of 

movement. Also, watch for the 9th annual 
Wellness Challenge information coming out in 

early January. This year’s challenge will run from 
Jan. 18 to Feb. 14.

Promoting healthy lifestyles in our community!




